MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, October 19, 2021
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.
 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Robin Casper 
Carrie Bosacco, Deputy Borough Clerk
Jennifer Gensemer
Steve Morris, Solicitor
 

Frank Dallahan   
Robert J. Smith, Borough Administrator 
Reese Moore 
James Craft, CFO 

 

Charles Krafczek 






Ray Parzych 
Mayor

CFO     
Attorney

Adm.

Clerk

The meeting is now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on January 9, 2021.
(This Work Session will be streamed via a Zoom format

WILL EVERYONE RISE TO SALUTE THE FLAG

PUBLIC SAFETY – Councilmember Dallahan
Borough Engineer- Marc DeBlasio – Update of Lifeguard Building – the Contractor  has installed the pilings for the building and is forming to put in the concrete footing, barring any unforeseen issues, by close of business Friday, we should have a completed foundation.  

Police Department – Chief Schutta – Month of September - 39 moving violations issued, 111 parking violations, 8 motor vehicle accidents, 164 motor vehicle stops, 2 adults arrested, 7 noise complaints, 10 animal complaints and 2 OPRA requests. We have 2 Class II remaining until the end of the month and asking tonight for one to come back for November and December by Resolution. 2022 SLEO hiring process underway, have 4 candidates selected. Pending PS committee interview and approval of the candidate for full time officer, hopefully we can swear him in first meeting in November. In SH Municipal Court nothing to report. 

Fire Department – Chief Stanford – Report for September, 2021 – 52 fire calls, 84 EMS calls. YTD 966 total calls. September included 1 building, 2 cooking fires, 15 medical assists, 3 beach EMS assists, 2 motor vehicle accidents, 1 surf rescue, 2 watercraft rescues, 4 natural gas leaks, 1 public assist, 3 cover assignments, 2 smoke scares, 11 alarms, 4 carbon monoxide alarms and 1 severe weather standby. This afternoon we had our 27th back to back EMS calls.  

Beach Patrol – Captain Bosacco – Couple of stands stayed open through the month of September, many people still on the beach. The last week of September we responded to 9 serious rescues. All the equipment from the headquarters is secured, inventoried and stored away in metal containers. 
OEM No report 

RECREATION & TOURISM Councilmember Gensemer – 
RECREATION DIRECTOR Tina Prickett 


Programming-

· -Still hosting Sit and Fit

· Halloween house registration is open. We have 56 registered, open until October 26th. Platform tennis update. First Pro-Flight at the Shore Paddle Tournament, it was a great success. There were well over 125 people that attended. Thank you for your support. 
· Wind screens – Working to get them back up again because of the wind, Pickle Ball still playing. Took all the Hard Tru down. 

Tourism Director – Jenny Olson – 
On October 9th had our first Classic and Vintage Car Show – on 96th Street, well received and well attended. 26 cars plus a vintage Fire Truck. Gave out two awards. Plan for an Annual Event.  

Island Holiday week-end – plans starting for November 26th & 27th - Thanksgiving week-end.  Theme inspired by the movie ELF. Bringing back the carousel to the water tower lot. Concession stands and holiday vendors will be in attendance. We are planning on the parade, at this time. 

Friday – Pet Parade, Holiday tree donated by Maggie Day and Tom Tice. Tree lighting Friday evening. Chamber will also hold their Hospitality Night. Saturday morning will be the Downtown Dash. 

NATURAL RESOURCES – Councilmember Robin Casper 
Borough Engineer – Bird Sanctuary Pump Station – Handed out a revised and hopefully final layout of what the building will look like. Council has authorized the purchase of the pre-fabricated building and well as the pumps. The building is currently being prepared in a shop drawing form, which we will finalize. That is where we look at the building very closely in detail with Public Works, make sure they get everything they want, where they want their switches, hose bids, etc. Then it will be put into fabrication.  We will be putting together the final construction drawings to put all this together with the contractor using that GG exemption, hopeful to get this accomplished in the next month.
Councilmember Casper – Fall Beach Sweep on Saturday from 9 – 12:30. Pre-Register – Clean Ocean Action .org. Please bring buckets to reduce the amount of plastic bags.  

DISCUSSION –  
MOTION TO ADJOURN
Upon motion of




Councilmember Frank Dallahan 
Seconded by 





Councilmember Charles Krafczek

That the Work Session Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at 4:50 p.m.
 Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE

APPROVED___________________________________, 2021
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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